
KISHANTOS APPEAL 

Despite the best efforts of national and international civil society groups, and over 24,000 
Hungarian citizens, on the day of the Kishantos international conference the model farm was finally 
destroyed. In light of this we make the Kishantos Appeal. We call on national governments and the EU 
commission to act now to stop the tragedy of Kishantos happening anywhere else. 

The participants of the conference are convinced that:  
 
- democratic operation is a fundamental prerequisite for sustainable development, where people's 
abilities and creative energies can flourish, communities helping each other can be built, processes are 
transparent and decisions can be influenced and controlled by the majority society in the atmosphere 
of love and equality and in the spirit of freedom. 

- It is a fundamental right of every single citizen to have maximum access to information and 
knowledge related to sustainability so that they are aware of the current and future importance of 
sustainable development. 
 
-Formal and non-formal education and training at all levels play a prominent role in increasing public 
awareness and citizens' participation, which can prevent the interests of small authoritarian circles or 
capital interests being asserted at the disadvantage of the vast majority of the society. 
 
-Organic farming is stagnant in Hungary, while the European market has a growing demand for 
organic products, and Hungary has excellent potential for organic production. The Hungarian 
Government has ambitions for the development of land under organic management, outlined in key 
strategic documents. It is therefore unacceptable that the government has allowed an ecological model 
farm that has been in operation for 20 years to be destroyed. 
 
The conference calls on national governments and the EU Commission to: 
 
- Ensure that inclusive sustainable development is at the forefront of European democracy, based on 
local citizens being involved in the decision making process. This can improve the quality of 
democracy. 
 
- Support and encourage citizens' awareness of sustainable development, increase transparency, access 
to information and the accountability of decisions in their policy programs. 
 
-Promote agro ecological production and management conditions that can help to guarantee quality 
life for families and communities, and the long-term sustainable livelihoods of future generations. 
 
As part of a solidarity network, committed advocates of sustainable development, individual persons, 
experts, organizations and companies are determined to do everything to fight against those who, 
directly or indirectly threaten our communities and the future of humanity. We are ready to develop a 
more detailed work program as well. 
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The Kishantos Rural Development Centre and Folk High School is one of Hungary’s national treasures. It is an 

internationally recognized NGO that has been engaged in sustainable rural development and organic 

agricultural education for more two decades. It was surrounded by a 452-hectare organic model farm and 

experts at the centre used tried and tested methods before the Hungarian Government took the lands away, a 

decision that destroyed the whole centre. Kishantos is now fighting for the survival of the model farm and 

anything can still happen. However, the knowledge and relationships built up over 20 years have been 

preserved and continue to serve the cause of sustainability. In the view of Hungarian experts, environmental 

protection has lost its role in government policy to a significant extent over the last decade. 

 


